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December 2011

• The renovation of the glass curtain wall of the Secretariat Building 
has been completed. The last new panels of the east façade have 
been installed. 

• In the course of the demolition of the Secretariat Building hoist in 
2012 the hoist openings of the east façade will be closed. 

• The last glass panels of the west façade had been installed 
already in time for the opening of the 66th Session of the General 
Assembly in September 2011. 

• The new glass curtain wall provides for much increased energy 
efficiency and better blast protection, while returning to the 
transparency and the colour of the original façade of 1950. 
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